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LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA, MONDAY, AUGUST 24, 19?0
. 2:00 Py, '
R
THE COURT: ALl parties, counsel and jurors ave
present.
You may contlnue, Mr. Bugliosi.

Q BY MR. BUGLYIOSI: Doctor, I believe you were

s8tlill pointing out the wounds on Mr. Frykowski, is that

correct?

A Yes, sir. May I proceed?
THE COURT: Yes.

THE WITNESS: T belleve in the morning gession I

- cavered the anterior trunk, chest and back.

Q BY MR. BUGLIOSI: When You say anterior you mean

‘-A - Fx;on!c, yes, and back and right arm, including
right hand and left arm including 1&:&1: hand. .

So there are two areas' to- be descyribed.

There were es.ght stab wounds in tha left lag.
Again, they were labeled as stab wound 1 thxough stab wound
8. , N

Stab wound No. 1 of the 1eft leg wag found in

the upper mid=-thigh in the front area.

Stab wound No. 2 of the left leg wag found more

‘back of the left thigh in the upper rortion.

Stab wound No. 3 was found 8lightly below stab
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2% |

- wound No. 2 on the back of the left thigh.

“stab wound NO.: 4 of the left leg was found in

. :Eront of the lowar thighn Lo . o

Stab wound No. 5 was found Blightly ‘below the

Jlocation of stab wound No. 4, and -is still slightly above
| the kmeecap. - R

No. 6 i3 found in the front portion of the

{ lower left thigh,

No. 7 was found in the back of the left leq,

| more or close to the left calf.

Then No. 8 was found in the mid-tibial area,

bhere, under B.
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13-1 L Thera was a through-and-through gunshot wound
s | on the front portion of the left thigh which wag recognized
‘ = | by further examinatioh.
| The entrance wound was about oﬁe-quart_er inch
in diameter, showing no powder or unburned powder in the
€issue, but it was a superficial gunshot wound, and the. wound
tract indicates the direction to be from left to right.
It only caused a penetr‘a.ﬁion of the‘ subcutanaous jj
. tissue, with perhaps the superficlal muscles invalved.
w 1 | No bullet was recovered.
. ¥ow, an examination of the left leg showed mo
demongtrakle injury. |
18" THE COURT: The left leg? Did you say the 1e££ leg,
. . . | Doctqr?
THE WITNEBS: If I said the left leg, I am sorry, it
is the right leg which showed no dlgmnstmbla injurye.

12

15
16 |
= 1 The right leg shows no stab wound ox gunshot -

. wounds .

Aside from the 13 lacerations which I have
degcribed in the head area, there are a number of abrasions,;

19

. o 1 that is, tha loss of superficial skin tissue caused by .

friction.
These marks are found in the lower forehead, -
thd left eyelid and cheek bone aréea on the left side, the

23

0 I
' bridge of the nose, and some were found on the right and

left side of the lower chaek or jaw area,

¢
R
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‘I woynds.

 Poctor. Thank you.

=

i Y; . he lacerations masured in pize Vaxymg from a

| half 1nch to 1-1/2 inches in length. . .

I believe *t:hat would deacribe, a;t::, the entire

MR. BUGLIOSI: You may resume the witness gtand,

Ly )

Q Incidentally, Doctor, you and I have had three

‘conferences prior to your testimony; is that correct; within
| the past several months?

A Yes.
Q The orxiginal autopsy report, does it indicate

A Yes.,
Q And you have since changed that, and it is your
belief now that there wexe definitely two gunshot wounds;

15 that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Did any of the stab wounds to Mr. Frykowski
appear to have been inflicted after 'death?

A ﬂ:hare ig definite postmortem changes to indicate

| the stab wounds were definitely inflicted after death, but
-there a;:'e/iumber of stab wounds that appear to show yellow-:
ish, pinkish fatty tissue, and I believe that the stab

| wountds may have been cauged during the dying Iwrocess where,

2
| perhaps, if it is postmortem, could be shortly, very

shortly, after the heart stopred.
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MR, BUGLIOSI: May I hawve just a moment, your Honor?
(Mr. Bugliosl gets some exhibits from the file
cabinet;) |
MR. BUGLIOSI: Q It is your testimony that some
of Mr. Frykowski's stab wournds appear to have been
inflicted while he was in the process of dying:; is that
correct?

A Yes.
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13-1 - Q I show you again People’s Exhibit 167
, | through 175.
5 Could you point out, give us an illustration
4 | ©of one or more of the ~w&unds that you are referring to
, | that appear to have been inflicted while Mr. Frykowski
] vas In the process of. dying.
. > MR. KANAREK: Your Honor » I wonder i1f we may approach
" the bench. 0 . . |
) 3 | Mr. Bugliosi and I have gspoken before the
1 noon hour concerning ‘thisg i';aéter.'
" MR. BUGLIOSI: No, this is something else.
.1'2 MR. KANAREK: This is something else?
ig i MR. BUGLIOSI: Yes, yes.
1 | THE WITNESS: It is certainly difficult to tell
5 | from the black and white pictureighat this exhibit -~ -
% MR. KANAREK: Your Homor,/the foundation is not
- there we will object,
5  Dx. Noguchi is being very candid. I would
10 object to any conjecture.
9 THE COURT: There hasn't been any yet.
o | BY MR. BUGLIOSI: | |
Q You are pointing to the photograph, People's
9 - No. 174 for idemtificatiom, Doctor? ‘
2; | . A Yes.
o | MR. KANAREK: May I approach the witness, your
2 Honor, with Mr. Bugliosi?
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THE COURT: You may.
MR. KANAREK: Thank you.
BY .MR... BUGLIOSI:
Q Does the wound depicted in People's 174 for

- {dentification appear to be the type of wound that you
t referred to,.i.e., the type of wound that was inflicted

during the process of dying?
A Yes, the differvence was the stab wounds as
shown in People's Exhibit -~
MR, BﬁGLIQSI: | This one hére is ‘éebple" 8 Exhibit 168.
THE WLTNESS: -~ 168, this exhibit shows wounds which

" are lighter in color.

This usually indicates that the stab wound was

- inflicted during the agonal stage, or durit'xs the process

of dying.

. BY MR. BUGLIOSI:

Q That means now what, again?

A The process of dying.

Q Would you draw & circle around that wound,

A (Witness complies.)

MR. BUGLIOSI: Your Honor, may that wound be mgrke&
in some faghion to Indicate his tegtimony that it was -
inflicted during the process of dying?

THE COURT: Yes.,

(Mr. Bugliosi marks on '_t:he photograph.) :

THE COURT: Wouldn't it be better if you preceded t?xa.t
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with "appears to have been"?
(Mr. Bugliosi so writes.)
MR. BUGLIOSI: Thank you, Doctor.
Q Doctor, on the date, August 10, 1969, at

' about 2:00 p.m., at the Los Angeles County Coroner's

Office, did you supervise and direct an autopsy on the
body of one Steven Parent?

A Yes, sir. |

Q Wag the physical autopsy itself conducted by
Dr. Herrera of your office?

A Yes, sir. |

Q ~ You were ‘pxe;%ent during the entire autopsy?

A ' Yés, sir. v

Q Directing and supervising i?

4 Yes. ‘ ,

Q I take it ﬁr‘. Herrera's autopsy finéings were
reduced to a written autopsy report?

A Yes.

Q And you have this report with you at the
present time? ’

A Yes, I do.

Q And you examined it prior to coming into
court?

A Yes.,

MR. BUGLIOSI: Is there any objection to Dx. Noguchi
1ooking‘ at and referring to the autopsy report of Dr.
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Herrera during his testimony?
Any objection?
. MR. FITZGERALD: No.
BY MR. BUGLIOSI;

Q Doctor, as a result of the autopsy on the
body of Mr. Parent, did you form any opinion as to Mr.
Parent's cause of death?

A Yes, sir.

Q@  What ig that?

A The cause of death is multiple gunshot wounds
of the chest. '

8] How many gunshot wounds did Mr. Parent have?

A There were five gunshot wounds.
2} How many of these five gunshot wounds were
fatal? o
' Two. ,
Q Whiceh ones 'wezie those?

A I labeled those gunshot wounds No. 1 through
No. 5, and No. 1 was on the chest, on the upper chest.
No. 2 was found in the lower chest.
Those two were fatal.
Q In addition to the five gunshot wounds, did
Mr. Parent have any other wounds on his body?
A Yes, there was one incised wound, sort of a
gharp cut.
Q A stab wound?
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A Yes, this stab wound was found in the left
hand.

) Are you usging the term "incised wound" as
being synonomous with defense wound?

A Well, not always. It is mot always synonomous,

my opinion, it is a defense wound.
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Q Do you have any opinion as to the type of
We&pqn which caused this incised dafense wound?

A Yeg, I do hawe an opinion.

Q What is that opinion?

A In my opinion, in order to cayse a shaxp qut on
the hand, it requires the weapan to have a vexy sharp
cqtting edge. So, I would classify this instrument which .
is involved as a sharp instrument which has a vapability of
slicing tissue. '

q & knife-life instrument?
. A; . Yes. _ | - ‘ _
o MR. BUGL:GOSIa'. Your H'oncr', I have heré a 'photograph
of a male Caucasian, Lo T |
May it De markéd People 1s 'next.in ordex?
. THE COURT: 1g, o
'MR. BUGLIOSI; Is that one seventy -- wf:at, your
Honox?
THE COURT: 178

MR. Bmiazosxs X have here a photograph of another

 male.

May it be marked Peoplels 179 for
ldentification?

THE COURT: It will be so marked. .

- MR, BUGLIOSI: T have hare a photograph, your Honor;
of another ~- anpther photograph of the male.
| May it be marked reople’s 180 for

CieloDrive.cOmARCHIVES




8838

R i | identification?
® Ll THR COURT: It will be so marked.
‘ g MR. BUGLIOSI: I have here another photograph of a
4 " Inale. A
81 g May it be narked Pesople!s 181 for identifi-
‘ ¢ | eation? | ' '
£ i mo THE COURT: It will be s0 marked.
. 8 P MR. BUGLIOSY: I have here a photograph, another
- o | photograph, of a male.
82 - % May it be marked Peopie 's 182 for identifi~
u | cation? | .
B 1 THE COURT: ' It willbe so marked.
B |- , MR 'BUGLXOBI: I have here a photograph of a male,
® .| . May it be marked People’s 183 for identifi-
5 | cation? | ’ ” | "
i THE COURT: It will be so marked.
18 - . MR, BUWGLIOSI: @ I show you People’s 178 for
" identification, Doctor.' LR o
) o 1 Was that photograph taken under your direction?
2 '. A Yes, 8ir. -
. s Q ‘Was that a photograph of Steven parent?
22 A Yesn,
" R Taken on Augnst 9, 19692
a4 1 A Yes.
‘ = Q in the Coroner's office? |
' A Yes.
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14-3 1 Q What portion of Mr. parent’s body is depicted
® " 2| in that photograg? ¢ '
3 - A The left side of the body, dmcluding the chest
4 and the left shouldex. | | l )
5 Q I show you Paople's 179 for identification,
6 | Is that also a photograph of s.teven Parent?
* 7 A Yes. (
8 5 ‘ Q Taken under your fiirection?
) 9 A Yes.
10 Q At the County Coroner!s office?
ol A Yes. )
12 Q on August the 9th?
_ B A Yes, sir.- '
. B! Q What 48 shown in.that photograph?

o>

15
16 { of the right shoulder.

It shows the entire face and neck and a portion

1 Q I show you People 's 180 for identification,
18 ! Doctor.

. I Is that also a photograph of Mr. Parent?
20 A Yes. ' :

a | R ' ‘aken under your direction at the Coroner's
office on August the 9th? '

A Yes, sir.
2 | Q What is shown in that rhotograph, Doctor?
‘ ‘ a5 - A It showa the left forearm and also a portion

3 | of the left upper arm.
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-4 - Q I show you People 's 181 for fdentification.
® g | . Is that.also a photograph of Steven Parent?

| | " yes. ' .
| Q. . Tak&n undexr your . direction at the chner’B

5 :f Officer on August the 9th?
6 1 A Yes. '
| Q What is s;xSWn in that photograph?
s{ A e left side of the body and"t'h;e face.
Q I show you People 's 182 for identification.

0 Is that also a photograph of Mr. parent?
i \ .1 Yas.
2 | Q Taken under your direction at the Coraneris

13 : Qffice?

. 14 A . Yes.

1% Q on August 9th?
- A Yes,
| Q What is shown in that photograph?
1;3 | A The left gide of the face. |
B | @ 1 show you People's 183 for identification,
' 20 Doctox .

ot | Iz that a photograph of Mr. Parent taken under
3 | Your dirvection at the Coroner's office on August the 9th?
- A Yes. _ |
2; P Q What is shown in that bhotogra.ph?

. o | A | It shows the left side of the chest and tbe
% | leEft arm.
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t4a-1 Q Are thie photographs, People’'s 178 through 183
~ for identification, fair and accurate representations of
the way Mr. Parent's body looked whem you saw Mr. Parent's

: body at the Coromex's Office on August the 9th?

'5 ' A Yes. , ‘ |
6 ‘ Q'- You have also made some diagrams of Mr.
s 5 1 Parent's body, have you?
e | A Yes, I did,
B o | | Q And you brought them to court with you?
10 ‘ A Yes. | .
a1 1 .. Q Would you please step down off the witness
12 stand again, Déctor, and approach the diagram?
' 18 A . Yes. ' ‘
. | u ‘; Q How many diagrams did you make of Mr. Parent's
15 body? | |
1% | A Two, sir.
1 MR, BUGLIOSI: May these be marked People's 184,
- 13| your Honor? '
186 Td. 5 | THE COURT: 184.
B P | " (Mr. Bugliosi so marks the-two.diagramsi)‘
S mz. BUGLIOSI:
29 :' Q Would you 1ndicate on this diagram, Doctor,

. | the location of the Five gunshot wounds, the area of the
2 | body and the organs that they penetrated?

® | &  Yes, sir. ,
‘ 2 ' Q Also indicate the wound twact, that is, the
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jp_m:li that the bullet followed once they entered Mr. Parent's
‘body.

A Yes, sir.
Q Also the location of the wound, hciégd the

| defense wound.

A Again, the gunshot wounds are labeled gunshot

;iwoiznd No. 1 through No. 3.

The entrancé of gunshot wound No. 1 was Ffound

{in the left upper chest. I will label that GSW No. 1.

Q - GSW meaning gunshot wound?
" A Tt stands for gunshot wound, yes.

. The gunshot wound penetrated the deeper tissue,
penétratiqg into the left chest cavity, penetrating the
left lung @& penetrating the trachea, the windpipe. |

The bullet wag recovered in the back of the

From the trajectory, the direction of the

s | om & horizontal plane,

So, the bullet was krecovered in this ares,

| and we surrendered the envelope to Sergeant Lee of the Los

s3 | Angeles Police Department.

Gunshot wound No. 2 was the same size as
gunghot wound No. 1, abou’; one~quarter inch In diameter,
shéwing no v.isible unburned or burned powder deposit in

1
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the vicinity of the entrance wound. -
The gunshot wound tract penetrated into the

| left chest cavity, pilercing the left lung in the center

partion of the body, where the bullet was recovered and

‘placed in an envelope, and I surrendered that to Sergeant

Lee of the Los Angeles Police Department.

Now, gunshot wound No. 3 was found in the

- left cheek.

During a fluorxoscopic X-ray, a screen test,
L did find a bullet or bullet fragments in the head area,
and I discovered fhe exit was in the cheek, and I corddex
this as a through and through gunshot wound.
' Now, there are two more gunshot wounds. Mainly, -

. gunshot wound No. 4 and No. 5.

They were found on the back of the left foreamm,

. getually pear the elbow. That was lasbeled No. 4; and near

the wrist area it is labeled No. 5.

These gunshot wotnds measured about the same.
Again, a quarter ¢f an inch in diameter, showing no powder
tattooing or pawder depositions indicating the visible
regidue of the powder embedded in the tissue.

Now, an examination of the gunshot wound No.
5 and 4 disclosed that the two gunshot wounds were through
and through gunsghot wounds.

I traced No. 4. The €Xlt wound, 4f ounghot

 wound No. 4 was found inside of the left forearm, a little
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bit higher thdn the location of the entrance wound.

‘In the diagram, which I will mazk here as
GSW No. 4, I will put "exit."
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; cauae a death.

This indicates that the direction of the gun-
shot wounde which mogst likely -- if you press down in this
fashicn, it would be upward, but if you press your arm in
£his faghion, it would be horizcntal becaugse of the

. flexible position of the amm, it makes it difficult to

determine as to the trajecgtory.
In this dlagram it locks like in an upward

* direction.

Now, gunshot wound No. 4 is again through and

0 | ‘through as I have mentioned, and upon the inside of the

- 1sFt forearm, I will mark here GSW No. 5, exit --

But during fluroscopic examination I found that

| a fragmented lead wag inside of the tissue and examination

And there was a stab wound, sort of incimed
wound cut through the entire thickness of the palm in this
fashion, shown in this diagram. This is a stab wound.

I believe I described the five gunshot wounds,

sir.

Q Doctor, have you indicated which of those

wounds were fatal?

A No, I haVa not.

Gunahqt wound No. 1 would be definitely i'ata.l.
© Also guushot: wound No. 2.

x

I do mot think g{ur;shot wouhd No. 3 or § would
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briefly as to whether during this examination as to
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As to No. 4, close examination of the position

- of gunshot wound No. 4 and gunshot wound No. 2, as left

arm ls& raised in this fashion, along with bruises dalong
what appears to be in the a;.ignmnt of trajectory, this
fashion, I hellieve gunshot *y:ound 4 and gunshot wound‘gz are
related. - - o

Q Are you saying, then, at the time Mr. Payxent
received guhshot wound No. 4 to his 1&€t’ forearm, his left
forearm was probably flexed upwards at the elbow, is that
what you are saying? -

A Yes. .

MR, .BWLIOSI= You may resume the w:i.tﬁe;ss stan;i,
Doctor. 3 .

MR. KANAREK: Your Honor, if I may indguire just

Mr. Parent he used just the autopsy report.
THE CQURT: Whilé tagtifying today?
MR. KANAREK: What he hag testified to today.
I just want the record to show so we know
what docyments he did use.
THE COURT:. Will you bring that out, Mr. Bugliosi?
Q BY MR. BUGLIOSI: What im the basis of Youx

testimony today with respect to Mr. Parent, is it the
 autopsy report conducted by Dr. Herrera?

A Well, that is a part of it, the autopsy report.
Of conrsa I was there and I saw it. 7T compared
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the arm, one wound in comparison with the actual autopsy,
and the autopsy report and also on the atrength of the
Eluorscopic examination.
Also I checked with black and white photographs,

sort of a total, entire materjal which we have here.

Q Poctor, were any bullets &ecevered by your
office from inside the body of Steven P&xént?
) Yos.
How many?
Tva, sir. .
Who recoversd thesa bullets?
The_ir ware recovered by Dr, Hexrrera.

In your presefice?

;p.o»eouz@:»

Yes.

Q Po you knbw from what part of Mr. Parent!s body

thege two bullets Weré xécovered?

A Yes .
Q What paxt?

A The center portion of the upper che-st: area just

| behind the trachea; it was corresponding with gunshot

wound No. 1.

Also the lower or mid portion of the zorta

{ area which corresponded with gunshot wound No. 2.

MR. BUGLID3I: <Your Honor, I have here an envelope

! with. a bullet contained therein.

May that be marked People !s next in order?
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THE COURT: 185 for identification.

MR. BUGLIOSI: I have hera another envelope with
anothex bullet contained therein, may it be marked
People s 186 for identi,fication? '

THE COURT: It will be so marked.

Q BY MR. BUGLIOSLI: I show you an envelope,
Doctor, with a bullet contained therein.

Did you ever see that envelope and that
buliet before?

A Yég, X have .

Q Where did you see that envelope and bullet for
the firagt time? : o

‘ A Well, I saw it in an autopsy room on August 10,
1969,
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1

15a~1 . | Q Is this one of the two bullets that Dr. Herrera
\  removed from Mr. Parent's body that you have been referring
‘ . to in your testimony?
4' A Yes.
5 Q And you say that Dr. Herrera turned over the
A bullet to Sergeant Lee of the Los Angeles Police Department?
A Yes.
» 7
. Q Do you see Dr. Herrera's signature on this
- 0 envelope; People's 185 for identification?
- A Yes, I do. |
10 . ‘
i Q Where it says "Sign"?
- A "Sign," yes.
3 . Q I show you People's 186 for identiffcation,
’ S another bullet in another envelope, have you ever geen that
K @ 1 ‘bullet and envelope before?
A ‘ Yes.
16 »
= ' 2  Is this the second bullet.that Dz. Herrera
5 | removed from Mr. Parent's chest?:
w A That's correct, it's the second, but it
" A corresponds to gun No. 1, sir.
; o | Q And this bullet alsc was turned ovetr by
,, | D« Herrera to Sergeant Lee of the Los Angeles Police
,; | Department, is that caorrect, sir?
A Yes.
2% - :
.‘ o | Q Did your office ever recover the bullet that
" entered Mr, Parent's left cheek?
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A :No, six. ‘

Q - Wag there an exit wound for that bullet?

A Yes; that is the through and through gunshot
wound on the left cheek, the entrance being on the outside
of the teeth -~ inside of the cheek, that is a buccal
surface.

Q Do you know what part of Mr., Parent's body
that bullet exited from? There was g bullet that entered
hig left cheek, is that correct?

A Yes.

Q And you never found that bullet?

A No, six.

Q Do you know where it exited from Mr. Parent's
body?

A Well, it has to be an opening; it has to be
the mouth.

Q The mouth?

A Yes.
Q There was no exit wound in his head for that
bullet?

A No, sir,

Q | Doctor, you indicated that --

MRs KANAREK: Your Honor, in commection with that,
1 think the doctor testified there was an exit, the inside
of what he called the buccal area.

THE CQURT: That is what he said.
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i |
| .of Mr. Parent's left cheek, do you know the trajectory ox
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MR. BUGLIOSI: I am referring to the absence of an exit |
wound. ' |
Well, let me go over thia drea once again,

your Honor, to clarify it.

Q Mr, Parent received a bullet entrance wound
to his left cheek, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. :

Q Now, did you find any éxit wound for that
bu'l;et? ‘

A Yes, that is the inside of the cheek.

- Q All right, it entered the outside of hisz left

cheek and then it exited from the inside of his left
cheek, 1s that correct?

A- Yes.
Q Now, after the bullet exited from the inside

the path the bullet followed?

A Yes, I have an opinion.

Q@  What is your opintion?

A Based on X~ray studies based on anatomy and
topography, the hullet went through the cheek and exited
through the mouth as the mouth was open.

Q There 1is no exit wound in the vicinity of the
mouth?

MR. RANAREK: It has been asked and answered and he

w
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sald there was. He said the exit wound was the buceal
area, your Honor.

THE COURT: Overruled.
BY MR, BUGLIOSI:

Q@  Was there any exit womd in the immedidte

. vicinity of the mouth? .

A There was ho additional exit wounds, no.
Q Doctor, I balieve you indicated the entrance

wound No. 4 was a through and through wound, was that
correct? - '

A Yes, sir. |

Q How did you determine it was through and
through?

A First of all, my close examination of a gunshot
wound where thea entrance wound showed a round impact, an
entry characterizing of entrance wound.

On the other gide of the left forearm shdwed
a slightly jegged, irregular opening.

This is typical of an exit wound.

Furthermore, a fluoroscopic X-ray study
indicdated thexre was no bullet.

~ And furthermore I personally probed through

the gunshot wound which was comnected, and the tip of
the surgical instrument, called a surgical probe, came
through the exit wound.

So a logical conclugion is that it ia a2 through
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2 [

and through wound.

] You testified that there was am interrelation-
ship between gunshot wounds 4 and 2, is that correct?

A . Yes.

Q You gaid they were related, is that correct?
A That is my opinion, yes.

Q - In what fashion were they related?

4 The relationship would be the gunshot wov;nd,
when it left, gunshot wound No. 4, when it left the

forearm, and gunshot wound No. 2, are probably caused by

I one hullet; one bullet entered and exited and re-entered

the ieft side of the chest.

‘ Q . - So you are saying then, correct me 1f I am
wrong, that the. bullet which entered Mr., Parent's left
forearm at the 'pbint of the diagfani, " that you designated ‘
wound No. 4, passed through and through his left forearm
and re-entered Mr. ‘Parént‘ s bédy at that point on the
diagram which you have designated wound No. 2, is that

correct?

A Yes, that is my opinion.

Q So entrance No. 4 and No. 2 were in your
opinion caused by one and the same bullet?

A Yes, sir.

g You testified earlier that there were five
gunshot wounds to Mr. Parent's body, is that correct?

A Yes, gir,
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15

Q However two of these five gunshot wounds were
caused by one and the same bullet, is that correct?

A That is my opinion, yes, sir.

Q So would your final analysis be then that Mr.
Parent was shot four times?
Yes.

The answer is yes?

> o =

Yes, sir,

Q So a total of four bullets then actually entered.
Mr. Parent's body, is that correct?

A Yes.

Q And of those four buliets two of them were
recavered by Dr., Herrera of your office, is that correct?

A Yes.

Q ‘Doctoxr, from your anslysis of these wounds

and your presence &t the autopsy, et cetera, was there any
‘medical evidence of any sextuial molestation to any of the
{ #ive victims' bodies?

Q Wds there any medieal evidence of any mutilation

or dismemberment of any part of the five victims bodies?

A No, sir.

Q You testified that Mr. Frykowskl received 51
gtab wounds, Sharon Tate 16, Jay Sebring 7, Abigail Folger
28 stab wounds, and that would be a total of 102 stab
wotinds, is that correet, Doctor?
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A
Q
A

Yes.
Did you personally examine all 102 stab wounds?
Yes.
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A

3
A

Yasn.

Bld you psxsonally exssing all 102 atab wounds?
Yas.
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16=1 ‘ < Faned oh your oxaeination of tlame wounds,
Doctor, d8d you form any epinjon an to Watiur or not all
- wounds woxe cumd by the sam type of weapon?

i1 M. xunwEKs Your Bomer, T will ohject tn that en

s | e bawim that it iw caliling for a conclusicn, conjecturs,
o | and thers im oo foundatier, your Benct.

: .1 T COURY:  Owrruled,

R TS WITWES: Yus, I do have an opinton.
o | MR, MOLIOST: @ What &8 that opinient

. 10 | A In my opinisn, the 102 stal wusds wexs caused
a | PYa aiulhr tyro of atah¥ing weapon.
i : ,ﬁ xn our opinien. n«m. uhnt t;mt o weapon

) s | CAoMRE ALl thwse voman?
® .| HE. KARARZE: . Sbject on 'the grounds, your Hones, of

15 | eaxRding for a conc:uam, Mnmy. And impearor Loundation.
% 1 5 COURYY  Cyeruieds |

- THE WITHESE: Yom, X do have an oplnich.
s | ¥MR. BUOLIOBX: What is that opinion?

b THZ WITHESS: A wtabbing weagom which bad the

o | CRIMBLILty of cxesking x sharp bensteating wund has e
- - .: have 2 sharp, cutbing aige an at lsast one wide. Many
z | WAl wounds that ¥ found em five, or at least four, pf thw
o3 | Gecadanta show stal wounds maaxaring 1 inch to 1-1/2 iur:ﬁu‘
| 2 4n iam; and somations the #1al wound showwd x wepy ahaxp
‘ ‘25_; eutting adge oa one side “ith the cther anguunm rathex
g | ARERs S
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16~2 1 MR. BUGLIOSI: Q Before we get into all of these
o » | dimensions now, Doctor, your opinion, then, is that the
‘ 3 | weapon which caused these wounds, you say, is a sharp,

4 | cutting weapon?

o | MR. KANAREK: I object, your Homor. That ig assuming
s | Tacts not in evidence that it was one weapon,
2 ' 7 MR. BIGLIOSI: The type of weapon or weapons.
3 | THE COURT: oOverruled. T
) 9 | MR. BUGLIOSI: @ You say it is a sharp, cutting
1 | t¥ee of instrument?
= MR. KANAREK: Again, I must object on the ground that

5B it is assuming facts not in evidence, that there is just one
?‘ S weapon .
15 | THE COURT: This is a mﬁter for ¢ross-examination,
16 .;‘ Mr. Kanarek.
| .17 overruled.
15 MR, BUGLIOSI: €@ You indicated that in your
- Qpinion all 102 wounds were caused by the same type of
2 : an instrument or weapon; is that correct, Doctor?
r 5 A Yes. This is my opinion based on a study of the
o | wounds. |
v I would say that the stab wounds were caused by
% | the same type or a similar type of stabbing wneéxpon. |
‘ - Q Now, without getting into the d‘i.mensioﬁs of the
% {blade at this point, what type 4f a weapon do you feal was

3

TP e
3

CieloDrive.cOmARCHIVES



10 |
u
12j
1B |

1

15

6
} & double cutting edge. , i

17

18

20 |
© | vounds.
2 |
|
e
25 -

2% |

8858

 the murder weapon?

MR, KANAREK: Again, your Honox =-

MR. FITZGERALD: What he feals is uréla\iaut;
MR. BUGLIOSI: I am asking what his opinion is,
MR. KANAREK: It is aaauming that there was one

- weapon. That is the point, your Honor. I think it ism

agsuning facts not in evidence and I object on those

1 grounds.

‘THE CQURT: ' Overruled.
MR. BUGLIOSI: I am not assuming that it was one:
weapon. I am asking what type of weapon. Therae could have

| been a hundred weapons.

THE COURT: Jverruled.
You may answer.

THE WITNESS: I would say this was a mtrong stabbing

- weapon that had at least one cuktting edge, or maybe two,

MR. BUGLIOSI: Q You gay it is a strong weapon;

| is that correct? -
19

A Yes. It had to be very strong to cause these
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Q Why do you say :H: had to be a a{:rong waapon that

-_ causea those wounds?

A Well, a strong weapon in comparison w:i.th a

1 All(:itt.'hen kmi;fe oy avery inexpensive kitchen knife which would
“"»easily break as it went into the human body.

Qne of the reasons that I did the ﬂuoroacopic

exam:l;natiqn wag baaically not for looking for a bullet but I

wvas looking for a possible bromn blad.e embeddad in the f£ive K
| decedents, and 1 didn’t find any. '

Q You found no broken knife fragments inside any

 of the victims!' bodies?

| A m; ‘8ir.
Q And this indicates what to you, Doator?
A~ This means that the shirp ingtrument was sub-

% | stantially strong, including the type of blade.
.15 '

Q I8 it your opinion that the type of weapon

» ::Wh:!.ch é:a-uééd these 102 wounds was a shaiz:p, cutting, stréng
' -r,inatxumnt? I8 that correct?
I

‘A - ves, that 1% my oplnion.
) .can you gq.ve ur an exampla of the type or

JGNAREK. Calling for conjectura. your

] ? .

‘A

THE C!Q’OR'J.‘: OVerulsds

THE WITNEBSE: Just to g:i.ve you an example, :l.t is some-

Ithing sf:,rong" which will deliwr the Bame type of wound
o %A i ;patte:x; a8 would a bayonat.
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16a2 1 THE COURT: Read the last answexr, please.
. 9 (Whereupon, the answer was xead by the repo.rter.)t
' 3 MR. KANAREK: I ask that that be stricken, vour Honor., .
i | THE COURT: The motion is denfed.
- MR. BUGLIOSI: @  What about a kitchen kniZe?
p | _ i o1t depends on the type of kitchen knife, whether
. 7.| it ie well made or not; but the ordinary kitchen knife --

s | We have had quite a few cas&a that we have handled m my
9 :- department,’ and often kitchen knife causas breakage.

0 | The majority of the wounds are gults

1 characteriatict and I would say that it is unlikaly to ba
13 | caused by a thin blade, a kii:chan knife type of ‘eb,a:‘;p

15 | weapon. I doubt it very much. | -

@ u | @  what about a pocket knife? <
s | A A pocket knife? My understanding is that that
1 | is a small knife?
1 Q Yes.,
s | A No.

19 : ~ That is my opinion.

'« 2 | Q NO‘"-: did you Examine the dimensions of the

- o | Wounds to determine the dimensions of the biade that

25 | caused these wounds?

28 A Yes, I daid. ‘

9 | Q Did you form any opinion ag a result of that
® = | examination, Doctox?

2% A Yes, I did.
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683 1 Q Based on your examination of the dimensions of
.. 2 the wounds, did you form any opinion as to tﬁe length of |
s | the hlade on the bayonet type instrument that cauged thase :
s | wounds? |
§ . A Yes, I do have an opinion.
6 Q What is that‘qu.nion?
. 7 A This {8 a study based on the gepth and

s | aprearance of the stab wounds on the surface of the gkin.

0

' It appears that the stabbing weapon had to have the blade

1w | Yength of at least five inchem, and the width of the blade,
1 based on the -- '

12' ‘ Q Wea are just talking about' the length right now,
| pector. | | |
‘ | : Five inches?
. A At .least.Tive inches.
s | Q@ - could it have been more than five inches?
" 1 - & Yes . o - :
168 18 -
. 9
; 21
22

23 |

2 |
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Q Did many of the wounds bave a depth, then, of
five inches? '
A Yes.
Q What about the width of the blade?
A Yes, I do hdve an opinion.
Q okay.
What is your opinion on that?
A The width of the stabbing weapon can be
caleulated from the stab wound on the surface of the skin.
Many had a one-inch skin length. Others had
one and & half inches.
2 From one f:o one and a half inches?

A So that my opinion would be, as a maximum

'width, would be between ome inch to cne and a half inches.

Q What about the thickness of the blade that
caused these wounds?

A Yes, I do have an opinion.

2 What 1is that opinion?

A Well, this again, the thicknegs of the plercing
type, the penetrat:ing type of weapon, can be studied from
the gtab wound on. the surface.

There is a wide separation, a tearing appeax-
ance, which was found in a number of the stab wounds.

This is quite different from a kitchen knife,
A kitchen knife has a thickness of maybe one-gixteenth

of an inch. But I would say the sharp instrument we are
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dealing with ile';:e in this Ecase ig the thickness of probably
around one~-eighth of an inch in thickness.

Q Were there any wounds that appeared to have
been caused by a blade with a thickness In excess of one-~
eighth of an inch?

A Yes. _

Q Up to what meagsurement? COne-eighth to what?

A Not, all the stab wounds shows that, but there
were some widely separated wounds. It would go as far as,
let me see, three-sixteenths to one~quarter of an inch in
thickness.

Q So, the length of the blade was at least five

. inches and pussibly more; 1is that correct?

A Yes.

Q And the width one to one and & half inches?

A Yes. o

Q The thickness about one-eighth of an inch,
possibly up to a quarter of an inch; is that correct?

A Yes.

Q Now, yout were Indicating earlier im your
testimony as to whether the blade wasg double-~edged or
single-edged.

When you say double-edged, you mean sharp on
both sides;?

A Yes.

Q Did you form any opinion, based on your
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examination of the vounds, as to whether the type of

ingtrument that‘eaused these wounds was double~edged or

singlé-edge&f"
| A I do have an opinior.
Q What 'is that opinion, Doctor?
A Based on the appearance of the stab woundsg -~

not all the stab wounds showed the characteristics -~ but
a preponderance of the stab wound patterns, it appesrs that
a double-edged wegpon is involved. |

Q
A

Q
A

multiple stab wounds, that one side was sharp.

Q
.\
Q
A

probably for a distance of one and a half to two inches,
and then it appears that it shows a thick back, which
apparently caused & separation of, a penetrating type

wound.

THE COURT: We will take our recess at this time,
Mr. Bugliosi.

anyone nor form or express any opinion regarding the case

8864

Sharp from tip to the hilt?

Yes.,

On both sides?

Well, it appears to have been, baged on the

From tip to hilt?

Tip to.hiltv

What about the opposite side?

The opposite side seems to have been sharp

Ladies and gentlemen, do not converse with
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| until it is finailj submiﬁtéd'to v‘yﬁu.

! The court will recess for 15 minutes.

o 2| MR. SHINN: May I address the Court?

.3‘ SR THE: COUXT: . Yes.

‘ ‘MR. SHINN: T have a matter in Federal Court, and I

fi- 3
want to try to substitute out. -

° May I go over there and come right back? It
is Judge Pregerson's court.
. THE CQURT: Very well.

17 £1s. = | (Recess.)
10 |

11
2 |
. 1B
| . 14
5 |
- 16 :
1 g
1 |
o |
2 |
21
22
2 |
2t
. 25 1
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THE COURT: All partles, counsel and jurors are
presgent.

You may dantinue, Mr. Bugliosi.

Q - BY MR. BUGLIOSI: Doctor, you indicated that
it appeared that the type of blade that caused the 102
wounds could very well have béen a doyble-sdged blade, is
that correct?
| A Yasg.

Q sharp from the tip to the hilt on one side and
sharp back about 1~1/2 to 2 fnches on the other side, and
then flattening out.

A Yes. ‘

Q D1id any of the wounds indicate that they

| had been caused, or did an axamination of the wounds

indicate that they bad been caused by a single-edged
blade?

A Yes. -

Q About how many? '

A J; muld Ray about one~third of the stab wounda

~ could bave been caugad by a uingle-e&ged sbarp :Lnstrumnt.

Q Doctor, I wander if you could illustrate for the |
Judge and the jury on a shuat of papar there how a wound
looks that has been cauaed by a double-edg&d blada, ang
than show ahother wound that has been caused by a Bingle~
adqu blads.

Could you draw that for the Judge and jury?

CieloDrive.cOmMARCHIVES




£ N

5 X0

o
-13‘ {
1
15 |
16. I
o
B
.IQ:f
.20. .‘

52]:'!

2 .
2

% |

1

5

A

‘baged on the stal wound found in the decedent is a ever-
! challenging task for -a forensic pathologist.

MR. FITZGERALD: May I interrupt you, Doctor.

Those are gratuitous se1£-se:vin9' statements, inmatexial
angd 1rrelevant.

THE COURT: Sustainad. The answer will be atr:lcken.

8867

All right,

The estimation of shapes and size of stab wounds

I bave studied very carefully —

That is nok responsive. I move to strike .'

Also they are conclusionary.

'rhe Jury :Ls admonished to disregard it.
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B8=1 ' MR. BUGLIOSI: @  What we would like to have you
do, Doctor, om that sheet of paper is draw a wound which
; | Wwould be caused by a double-edyed blade, and then diaw
, | another wound that would be caused by a single~edged blade, °
g to show the distinction between the two types of wounds
- caused by the bhlades. |
§ 7 :.‘ A All right, T would be glad to.
s .a A knife which has a double edge, When it
o | penetrates, T would expact to find a stab wound mimilar to
i | one that I am going to draw on this papexr.
- {(The witness draws.)
12 | THE WITNESS: This stab wound shows two sharp
i3 | cutting edges.
. 1 |- Sometimes, due to the thickness of the blade
18 | inwyived, often this sharp, cutting edge could ba spread
16 1 Buch as this. Byt identifiable characteristics will ba the "
- Bh'a:l;.'p edge on both egides. | |

- ' MR. BUGLIOSI: Q Could you designate that "double~ |
» | edged blaas"? | |
) o+ A (_Witne‘s;a complica,) _
= Q Now, could you draw the type of wound that

would be caused by a mingle-edged hlade to show the
distinction?

23
- A All right, sir.
| . " ‘ A single.-ecige would create a stab wound similar
 , | ‘to thim. {(Drawing)

“
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| plade?

e Could you draw it a little darker, please,

: ! DOC‘bOJ:? 2

A rhe top of the stab wound shows either a

flattening or'_a. round, double angylation, in, comparison
; .o : ST d ¢
. with the other side which 1g sharp.

Q Would you desigpate that as a singleé-edged’

MR. BUGLIOSI: Your Mopox, may I wark thig as

F Peoplé 18 next in order?

THE COURT: 187 for identification.
(Mr. Bugliosi so marks.) |
MR, BUGLIOST: € et me ask you this, Doctor.

single-edged blade wound, you say it is flat, there is a
flat tearing on one side of the wound; is that correct?
A Yee, sir. '
Q And then it is sharp on the other side; is
that corract? .

A Yes.
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. you designated "single-edged blade,” could that type of

. question.

y;m;r Honor, of amother wound. May it be marked People's

Q@  Now; could this type of & wound, Doctor,
right here, the one that I am pointing to, the onme that

wound be caused by a blade that is double~edged at the
beginning but then flattens out as it proceeds toward the |
hilt?

A | Yes. -

MR. KANAREK: That question assumes facts not in

)
A

avéidence, your Honor. It is an improper hypothetical

MR. BUGLiOSI:‘ | It :'t's not improper ‘at all.
MRs; KANAREK: There is no foundation.
MR. BUGLIOS‘II.:‘ '.ifhere is a lot of foundation for that |
question. '
THE COURT: Overruled,
| You mdy answer.
THE WITNESS: My answer would be yes. _
MR, BUGLIOSI: You may resume the witness stand.
Your Homor, I have here a photograph of a
wound, an entrénce wound. |
May it be marked as People's 188 for identifica-
tion? |
THE COURT: It will be so marked. ,
MR, BUGLIOSI: I have here another phbtograph N

189 for identification?

CieloDrive.cOmMARCHIVES



8871

189 i . THE COURT: It will be so marked.
. BY MR. BUGLIOSI:
. S5 | Q I show you People's 188 for identification.
. Do you know what ig shown in that photograph,
s | Doctor?
& ] A Yes.
. . Q What is shown In that photiograph?
. g A This ghows a gtab wound.
- ' Q Was thisg photograph teken under your direction?
% A Yes.
_— Q- Is that a wound to the body of any of the £ive
p | - victims in the Tate case?
| 5 1 \ A Yes.
o . Q - Who is that?

45 MR. KANAREK: Youyr Honor, I will object on the

3

16 grounds of improper foundation.

o | It ig obviously &n enlargement, and I think
" the foundation should be laid before there is any testimony

concerning that, as to the magnification.
MR. STOVITZ: That will be done before it is offered .

1 |
20 |

- 7 as an exhibit, your Honor.

22 | THE COURI: Overruled.
You may answer.
THE WITNESS: Thig belonged to one of the stab

23 ‘
2 |
‘ - " wounds on Sharon Tate Polenski.

26
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" BY MR. BUGLIOSI:

Q Does that wound appear to be caused by a

double~edged or a single-edged blade?

A In my opinion, this is one caused by a double-

edged sharp instrument.
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| 19-1 Q Would you say that this is an illustrative
’ | wouncfl caused by a double-edged blade? -
. - . MR. KANAREK: Ca}.ling for conjecture, mo foundation.
[ THE COURT: Overruled.
iHE WITNESS: My answer is yes.
BY MR. BUGLIOSI:

Q I show you People s 189 for identification,

; ! . | ils that a photograph taken under your direction?
% 8; . A Yes, sir.
i Q Is that a photograph of a wound of any particu-
, e lar victim in this case?
Z T A o Yes,
| Q Who 1s that?
' ‘ i,; | A This is one of the stab wounds -~ Abigail
Folger.
. S Q, Is this an illustrative wound caused by a
_16" single-edged blade?
= | A Yes.
ié Q You notice there Ils a flattening surface on
N this wound, is that correct?
) = - A .. Yes.
21_ | ] | It ig sharp on one side and it has a flattening
= Surface on the other, is that correct?
23} A Yes, sir, ' .
. ‘ :: | Q. Golng over thi's point once again for clarifica~

| tiom;
2.
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B

Is it your position that the wound depicted in
this photograph, 189 for identification, would you say is
an i1llustrative wound caused by a single-edged blade,
ig it your position that this type of wound could have been
caugsed by a double-edged blade at the begimming which
flattens out at one point on one side and proceeds back
to the hilt?

MR. KANAREK: Leading and suggestive, your Honor,

. improper foumdation and a conclusior.

THE COURT: Overruled,
THE WITNESS: My answer is yes.
BY MR..BUGLIOSI:
Q Did you understand my question?
A Yes.

Q So thls wound here, then, depicted in People's
189 for identification could have been caused by either
a gingle-edged or a double-edged blade, is that correct?

A Yes.

Q Doctor, you are going to have to les&ve the
witness stand again. I should hédve had you do this
before, but could you draw for the Judge and the jury how
you envision the murder weapon of thig case to have been.

Draw in the murder weapon.

MR KANAREK. 1 object, agsuming facts not in
evidence. - '

There is no foundation.that there was one
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16 1

9

'murder"weapon; In fact the evidencé would seem to indicate

that this is not certain; therefore it is calling for

 conjecture, your Homor.

It 1s asking for an expert opinion without the

| proper foundation, and it is a conclusion and hearsay.

THE COURT: Sustained.

BY MR. BUGLIOSI:

Q Doctor, you indicated that perhaps two-thirds

‘of the wounds appear to have been caused by a double-

edged blade, is that correct?
C oA Yes.
Q And you have given the dimensions of what you
think the blade was, is that correct?
A . Yes.
Q All right, could you draw on that diasgram

' there the same diagram, the way you envisioned the double-

edged blade to have looked.

MR. KANAREK: I object to that, your'Honof, on the
basis tha; it is calling for a conclusion and it is apn
improper hypothetical question.

There is no foundation in this record, your
Honor, for him to give such an answer.
It is sheer conjecture.
THE COURT: Go back and xead the question.
(Whereupon the reporter reads the pending

question as follows:
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1ls a:'
15

"Q All right, could you draw on that
diﬁgrau; ﬁhere the same’ diagram, ‘the way you envisioned|
the double-edged blade to have looked.")

THE COIjRT: 1 th:l.ﬁk the question is ambiguous, Mr.
Bugliosi. ‘ |
BY MR. BUGLIOSI:

Q D4 you have any impression in your mind,
Doctor,as to how the double-edged blade that caused two-
thirds of these wounds looked? Do you have any Iimpression
in your mind on that?

MR. KANAREK: I object, your Honor, on the grounds
that is calling for a conjecture; no foundation for the
gquestion.

It is a request for a conclusion.
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9A~L | 1 b ' ‘MR. BUGLIOSI: Dr. Noguchi has been giving his
. 2 | -conc.luéions for the last day and a half. He is an expert.‘
| ' | This is what he ls testifying to. ‘
s | e BY MR. FITZGERALD: He is a wedical doctor.
5 MR. KANAREK: There ig no foundation, your Honor, for

¢ | that question.

.‘ 7 | MR. BUGLIOSI: He already formed an opinion as ta the
¢ s | dimensions of the blade that caused the wound.
9 . Now I am merely asking him to- draw a diagram
1 | as to what he already testified. ' {
|, THE COURT: He has not testified t> that, Mr. Bugliosi.
1 He said that the width varies between certain
i3 1 dimensions and the length would not be less than ‘somaf{:h_inq.
. u That is not .tl;e same thing as being able ‘to‘
5 | draw the »w.apéﬁ'usédg - |
1 | MR. BUGLIOSI: I don‘t want him to draw it to scale.
w : ‘I grant to !l:l;\é Court tha‘i;. Dr‘. Noé‘uéhi does not

i ~ know the e:éact dimensions off the blade, and I'm not asking

o | nim to do that. - I

_ Be 1B not in a pomition to "d'o'thg-;-_,' y

% 5 ~ He says he does not know. What I would like to |
' o | have iz just a drawing of the general configuration of the

19

o3 | double-edged blade that caused two-thixds of these wounds .« ,
o T think he is in a rosition to certainly do thaty
. Y MR. SHINN: Your Honor, I object on the furthex |

9% | grounds he is not a weapons expart,; your Honor.
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| a planed view, oxr what?

. what the double-edged blade looks Iike?

B |
| one, two, three or Iour.

{ answer.

1 on the ground it is assuming a fact not in evidence.

It is a request for a response from a purported expert

THE COURT: Are you talking about & cross-section,

MR, BUGLIOSI: I*m sorcy.

THE COURT: It is ambiguous as to what kind of a
view you are talking about. Are you talking about a gross-
section of the blade without referance to length, shape or
slze, or are yon talking about a diagram or a sketch of the
weapon ltself, or how he envisions the weapon?

“ L dontt _know what you mean.
a BY MR. BUGLIOSI: Doctor, do you think you can

H

put down pn that paper in a drawing fashion a sketch of

MR. KANAREK: Your Honox, I nmust object on the ground.
it is assuming facts not in evidence, again, that there was

THE COURT: This question calls for a yes or no

You may answer that question.
THE WITNESS: VYes.
Q BY MR, BUGLIOSI: Could you do that, Doctoxr?
MR. KANAREK: Well, then, your Honox, I will object

It ig an impropar hypothetical cquestion.

where the foundation is not in the record, and it is calling
-for improper comxlusions, your Honor, in that there may be

3 e . . wt ‘ K
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983 | ‘three, four weapons and - ‘
THE COUR'I'Q I think you can relate it to a specific
. ' 1 wound, Mr. Bugllosi. I agree with Mr. Kanarek. It is too
- general. ‘
The objection is sustained.
MR. HUGHES: May we approach the bench, your Hohor?
MR. FITZGERALD: May we approach the bench, your
. Honox?
. | .. mm cowrr: Very well. .
| (The following proceedings were had at the
banch out of the hqaﬁ:ing of the jury:)
MR. HUGHEB: We askead to approach the bench becaﬁae‘
somk of the counsel and one of the defendants, Teslie

10
1
12 |

18 .
‘ { Van Bouten, noticed, and I noticed, that the stadb wound -
4

| pictures which are People 's Exhibits 189 and 188, were
s being displayed to the jury in cur estimation, held up in
1 | such a way that the jury was being exposed to these before
T they had been admitted ihto evidence.

P ~ we'had plansed to =~ I believe the other
: ® i couhgel ~-- at :Léast: thé‘sg pictures are on Take, go it

| dogﬁn"t' affect me that mcﬁ in the sense that it is not
al going to my defendant. - B ‘ o

= | However, I'bélieve it is inflanmatory against
5. - my defendant inasmuch as she ig not charged in these

 counts, pexhaps other counsel would like to be heard.,
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MR. STOVITZ: I wuld like to show that Exhibit 88
looks like a picture of the moon with a crater on it;
there 18 no face or arm shown on it whatever. |

- This was shown to the doctor.

No. 89 is a black and white photograph. If
a;nything :i;t looks like a tear in gome kind of material.
It doesn't look like & human body at all.

' These pictures were used by the doctor as
illustrations of cuts by an instrument sharp on both ends
yergus sharp on one end.

There is nothing inflammatory about these pic-
tures at all.

If they were displayed to the jury, it was
certainly inadvertent, by Mr. Bugliosi showing it to the
doctor ~tmd" inadvertent by me passing it to Mr. Kanarek
andback again,

MR. FITZGERALD: I did not gee the action. My
client Patricia Krenwinkel told me it was Mr. Stovitz who
held it up to the jury while he was reading the back
portion.

MR. STOVITZ: This is true, I was reading the back

portion.

THE COURT: I admonish you again, gentlemen, keep
the pictures under control.
. You have to keep them face down or in the
folder until they have been received in evidence.
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7 14

Since one diagram has been received in
evidence so far, they are not entitled to see anything yet.
These particular photographs of courde look just exactly
what they purport to be, & couple of stab wounds, but I
don't consider that is so shocking that anyone has been
prejudiced by it.

After all, the doctor hdas been testifying about

- 102 stab wounds, and describing them in some detail, so
| - the photographs can hardly surprilse anyone.

But I again admonish the prosecutors to keep
these pictures under control until such time as the juxy
has & chance to view i:hém..

MR. BUGLIOSI: These black and white photos that I
have been shawing the witness; Mr. Stovitz has suggested
that the Coroner make a marking on the photos showing the
number of thewounds.

In other words, correlate the black photos
to the diagram; 102 wounds should be indicated on the
black and white photographs.

For instance, wound No. 7 of Sharon Tate should
be marked wound No. 7 on the photograph.

I understood there was an objection from Mr.
Kanarek on that, is that correct?

MR. KANAREK: In connection with what?

MR. BUGLIOSI: Did you hear what I was just saying?

MR, KANAREK: Not fully.
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MR. BUGLIOSI: Mr. Stevitz has suggested that I show

Dx. Noguchi all of the black and white photographs and have _:

him mark on the photographs the numbers of the wounds as
he did on the diagram.
MR. KANAREK: My position is it ig unnecesgsarily
cumulative.
Now, if we want this jury to make legal analyses
THE COURT: This i§ correlation between the photograph
and the diagram; it ig not cumulative.

I suggest, Mr, Bugliosi, if you are going to do

it, have the doctor do it overnight.
MR. BUGLIOSI: Yes, if the Couxt were to permit us

- to do that.

THE GOURT: My mext sug-;gestion'was he not do it on

the stand. '
In *i:he‘ first place, the ‘pictures are not in

evidence. ‘ : o

MR. BUGLIOSI: Of course we are going to offer them
and hopefully the Court will receive them.

THE COURT: I understand, but I see nothing objec~-
tionable about relating the photographs to the diagram.

MR. SHINN: I have no objection.

THE COURT: But let's mot do it while he is on the

stand. We are wasting a lot of time.

MR, BUGLIOSI: Sure.
MR, KANAREK: For what it's worth, my position on
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“behalf of Mr. Manson is that it is cumulative, mnecesaarilj
cumulative.
. 2 It is gory enough without having double.
THE COURT: Anything else?
MR. HUGHES: We would 1ike to have a meeting of all
the defendants for maybe five or ten minutes in the lockup.
THE COURT: You mean at 4:157?
MR. HUGHES: Yes.
% THE COURT: Very well,
L (The following proceedings were had in open

court in the presence and hearing of the jury:)
BY MR. BUGLIOSI:

%
o

10
1
" | Q Taking & look at People's 188 again for
. z | identification, you say that is a wound to Sharon Tate 5

is that correct?
15

22 |

A Yes, gir.
° . Q Does it indicate what number wound that 1s,
“ Doctor? ;‘
18’5 - | A . Thig ﬂotmd‘cormsﬁonds to stab wound No. 7.
" 21 Q ‘Looking at People's 189 for identification,
. “ | a wound to Abigail Folger, what number wound s that?
19c‘fls. i 2 This wound corresponds to stab wound No. G.

23 |
2¢ |

o -
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toc-) 1] Q  stab vound No. G?
e 2 A . ' Yasm.
® 8 | . Q There is no number to the wound?
4 .4 There were additional stab wounds that were
'5 found following the examination. |
6 | I labeled those in alphabetical order, XA
. . | through G. '
F | Q@  Going back to 188 for identification, you will
¥ o notice the wound, and you indicated that ig the type of
1 | wound that would have been caused by a double-edged blade,
u | 18 that correct?
A Yes.
h 1 Q . sharp on both sides?
o % I A Yes., ' . J_ L
15 '] ¢  cowld you araw a sioetch of the type of blade as |
s | You envision it that qould have caysed this wound?
17 - A Yes. .
18 ':“ Q And than do the Qame with fPeopléAl:'s- 189,
o | (Witness complies.) o
; 2 . WHE COURT: Can we have the black pen for the doctor
“, g . %o use on this drawing? ' '
- . MR, BUGLIOST: May we mark this People 's next in
o3 | order, your Honor? | | '
24 THE COURT: PFeople's 190 for tdentification.
‘ . 25 | ?iR* BUGLIOSY: This is a blue ren, will that suffice,
% Your Honor?
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14

5 ” <
¢ R 1

‘THE WITNESS: The blade which creates a double

| sharp edde stad wound, if I wera to c:ut the blade, it

: would be (indicating on diagram with blue ink) thig type of
| 2 blage, as a Blade to'Bs cut sagttally, that is, top to

1 bottom, in a sagital direction.

Q BY MR. BUGLIOSI: Most of us dre not familiar

; with that worxd, Doctor, is that a medical texrm?

A Yer, I think it is best to say cut vertically.
But if I ses the blade from sideways, I

' would think that a stab wound of this type would be caused

similar to the stab wounds Found in one of the v.{ctims.
Q People fs 188 for idantification, is that .
correct, Poctox?

A Yes. one of the edges should be sharp in order

| to create very sharp uninterrupted wound.

- . But if you find a stab wound on both sides
where they have sharp angulations, the other side should be

gharp equally.

-But the wound which I have cbserved in Sharon

o | Tate's casa, I saw that theze are indentations on top of

| the stab wound which makes me think tha shatp edge up to

here, and then either it becomes heavy or it ig indented

f to such an extent on tog of the back of the ghaxp instru=~

24 ;: menk, will be aither/type of wound or a superimposed wound

by a sharp, cutting edge on the tip of the bayonet type of
weapon, whi;:h eventually is p:"esued out by insertion of the
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: heavy back.

f say it wam sharp?

Q You are indicating that on the top edéa of the
blade it was jJagged, by thome lines you are drawing?

A It does not have to be jagged. It could be
Jagged. ‘

Q It could be Ja'gged but it does not have to he?
| No. |
could it be flat?
' Ye’%; 3 o

Bt for the Fivst 1-}/2 or 2 i.rphes on"top you

.‘o';‘p‘op

A Yagp,

Q.- + And then as it proceeded back toward the hilt
it was E'.Lther flat or jagged, one or the othex?
A Yes.

Q The bottom side was sharp From the tip to the

A Yes, sir.
MR. KANAREK: Your Honor, for clarification, are we
' s’cill talking about that partiqular wound that counsel has
: eligited in the testimony in connection with the last
two axhibits?
He askad for a diagram as to a particular
wound, and I just wonder if we are Btill on that same track.
- THE COURT: Clarify that, Mr. Buglilosi.

Q BY MR. BUGLIOSI: You are drawing a sketch of the |
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" type of blade which you think caused the wound depicted

in Peopla's 188, is that correct, Dogtor?
A ves, sir. | _
| Q Incidentally, I have been using the word
"hilt." Do you know if there was a hilt to this bayonet
tyre weapon?

A No, I do mot know, sir.

Q You may éonfi;:ua,

‘ Have you already drawn the mketch now of the
type of blade that yoiz think cauaad the mund shown. on
Eeople 's 188‘?

A Yes. ., | D

qQ could yau indicate the dimensions of that
blade on the diagram, not to scale, but t.he way you

. envision the blade to be?
15 | _
' & The length of the blade sBhould be at least five

inches and the width ~- yes, I think we can say this, that
the width of the blade should be 1 to 1~1/2 inches.
'And the tip of the knife to hers, that im,

1"’1/2 imhes -
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Q The thickness, then, would be a quarter of an
inch to a half an 'imh? A
A I vould say a quarter of an inch. This is the
most thick area. and ,‘?f course, the sharp edge willbe
thinnex. ' _ _
Q" I am sorz.y "i:hat I misspoka. I meant an e':l.gh*hh' -}
of #4n inch to a quayter 'of an inch, not a quaxter to a
half, v I
A Yes. I mentioned that. one-eighth.,
Q My apologies. . .- T
‘ ‘Would yot?‘ draw now a skatch of the general

1'2 | configuration of the type of single-edgad blade that would

have cauged the wound depicted é.n Paople 1s 189 for identifi- |

 cakion?
a0

Incidentally, mark that one right there "double~ |

edged blade." |
(The witness marks.)

Q@  Now, could you draw the skatch of the single=

A The blade will be at leagt five inches in

: dength.

The tip of the blade is ux;ld:gwn apg far as the

1 exact shape. One side iy sharp and one side has a sguare
23 |

} back. When you cut horizontally or-vertically, then I

- would expect to find the knife blade to be shown as in this

| diagram. one side is sharp and opne side has a square back.
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20-2 o Q.

Yasa
4 :

Would the width be the pame as on the double-edged blade?
A
Q

L ko 1=1/2 inches?
5 | A 1 to 1-1/2 inches, and the thi.c‘mesa will be
5_  about 1/8th to 1/4 inch.
. 7 Q
v

You may resume the witness stand, Doctor,
Doctor, to what depth did most of the 102
- wounds penetrate? ‘
0 | A
‘11

Most of thém around three or four inches. Some
had a .fié-iﬁch ‘depth.

2 Q Did it appear that tha murdar mapoh
penetrated the bonezof any of the victims"

R K MR. KANAREK: Aga?.n, your Honor, I muat object on the
15 | ground that it is assum:&ng facts not in evidence when
, 1;3 | - Mr. Bugliosi uges the gingular,
17 | MR. BUGLIOSI:

murder weayon., "
18 |

Murder weapon or murder wedpons.
19 :

‘ . Did
they penetrate any of the bones of the victims?
THE WITNESS: VYes. |
20 |

MR. BUGLIOSI:

Q Do you recall which victima?
31 A Almost all foux victims, excluding Mr. Farent.
Q Incidentally, Doctox, you have no way of
93 !mow.tng, of course, the number of murdexr weapons uaed an
2 | these victims; is that corrvect?
g5 A That is true.
5 Q

And you have no way of knowing which of the five

Would you indicate the width on that, too., Doctor|
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203 1 | victims died first?

. 2 | A That is true.
- 3. | Q or last?
i | A That is true.
5 :" MR. BUGLIOSI: May it be stipulated that =z

« ¢ | vepresentative of the Coroner's Office took blood samples
. . 7| from the bodies of all five victims and turned these hlood
g | samples over to Officex Joe Granado of the Sclentific

A " *

5 | Division of the Los Angeles Police Department.

11T S So stipulated?
ii MR. FITZGERALD: So gtipulated.
2 | MR. KANAREK: So stipulated,
5 | MR, SHINN: So stipulated.

. 14 I MR. BUGqusi 3 m;ctor, was there a toxicology

' ;5 | examination performed on'the five victins in this capa?

16 | - A Yen. | o
7 Q What ig a toxicc;logz exa:dimbian? . "’ _
B | . A This is a type of chemj.ca.l examination oxr an

1 | examination to imolate and detérmine the am&uﬁt anc‘i type of

S g | drugs or poisons found in the human body.
21 Q Do you know who performed the toxicology
25 | examination on the bodies of the five victims in this
23 cage? ’ |
2 A Yes, I d.
. 25 Q Do you know when the examinations took place?
‘ 26 : A Yes, I do.
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- examination and tell the Judge and jury who performed the
| examinations, when they were performed, and what drugs, if

any, were found on the bodles of the five victims.

Q Incidentally, axe these toxicology examinations
a part of the autopsy reports in this case?
A Yes, sir. "

Q Would you please look at the toxicology

MR, FITZGERALD: Would you tell us, also?
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20a-1 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
Starting with Steven Earl Parent.,
O 1 The blood ethenol -- that is the alcohol
' 'conten.t -- was determined to be .02 peicent.

An examination of the blood also excluded fe
presence of barbiturates, amphetamine, methydrine,
MDA, doriden, meprabonate, quaalved, soma and phenacetin.
ﬁ Those compounds were absent.
v ] We also studied the blood for morphine and
codeine, and those two compounds were absent from the
blood.

10
11 [
Q - Doctor, with respect to the other victims,
5 :‘ could you indicate what drugs or alcohol, if any, were
. z | found as opposed to stating what was not found. Okay?
A All right, sir.

The positive findings in the toxicological

study in the cdse of Abigail Folger. The blood aleéohol

was found to be .05 percent. The MDA was 2.4 milligrams

15
16
7 |

B ]
| percent.
19 s

MDA is methyenedioxyamphetamine, Thé spelling
2 |

@ o

o j\.s Py
a | .,
’ MR, STQVITZ: We had that the othex day, Doctor.

. THE WITNESS: You have it? Good.

There was no toxicological substance found in

Sharon Tate. .

22 |+

2

. 25

. Our study showed no toxicological substance in
2 1
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20a-2 1 | Jay Sebring.

: 2 In the case of Frykowski, we found blood -~
. 3 | pardon me -~ MPA, .6 milligrams percent in the urine.
- That is all, I believe,
5 Q Doctor, you recall that today, and also yester-

6 | day, you went to the diagram and you numbexed all of the

. 2 | 102 wounds.
. g Do you recall doing that?
i 0 A Yes.,
0 | Q Do you recall that I also showed you some

n | black and white photographs of the five victims in this

12 | case?
A 1B f , Do you recall that?
. 14 A Yes, I do.
15 Q Tonight would you do us a little favor?

16 | Could yoﬁ put the corregponding numbers; the numbers on
17 | the diagram, would you put those numbers on the wounds

18 ‘deplcted In the black and white photographg and come

1 | back tomorrow morning with that?

20 | A Yes, I will be able to do so. |

21 | Q I assume you don't have a speaking engagement
22 tonight?

23 A You may assume s0.
2 | | MR. BUGLIOSI: I have no further dquestions.
o 2 | . Thank you, Doctor.
2% | a . MR. FITZGERALD: Rather than commence any cross-

€
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20a-3 - examination at this time, I wonder if I might have an
. | opportunity to review some material?
. THE COURT: Yes.
| We will adjourn at this time, ladies and
gentlemen.

Do not converse with anyone nor form or

express any opinion regarding the case until it is

: :  £inally submitted to you.

v . The court will adjourn until 9:45 tomorrow
5 morning.
it (Whereupon at 4:10 p.m. the court was in

- recess.)
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